Village of Clayton Monthly Meeting April 1, 2024
Start Time: 7:00
In Attendance: Shannon Johnston, Wendy Mullane, Cathy Brown, Sue Jacobs, Denver Hedge, Penny
Jeffrey, Jacob Bovee, and John Lee
Motion made by Brown to accept March 2024 minutes. Jeffrey 2nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
Hedge gave Treasury report. Motion made by Bovee to except Treasury report. Brown 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
Motion made by Jeffrey to pay April 2024 bills. Lee 2nd. Motion passed with the exception of questioning Lenawee County Drain Commission about a charge for Mis Dig.
Motion made by Jacobs to except the 2024 Village yearly Budget. Brown 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
[image: ]Street Commission Report: Lee requested Ben Chesney assist with Water Jetting for drains at $145.00 per hr. Jeffrey Motioned for Ben Chesney to assist with Water Jetting Village drains at $145.00 per hour for 34 hours. ($5000.00) Bovee 2nd . All were in favor. Motion passed. Johnston requested a list of drains that water jetting will be completed. Lee Wii' provide the list.
Lee reported two damaged basin lids and basins with stump grindings that need replaced and cleaned. Damage and debris was done by Joe's Tree Service. Lee will contact Joe's Tree Service to request them to attend May 2024 meeting to discuss issues.
Brown gave Fire Department report. Brown, Penny Jeffry and Mark Jeffrey attended. Upstairs usage of
Fire Department was discussed. Lease agreement would need to be changed. Consumers Energy and Citizens Gas bill would need to be changed from Clayton Village into the Fire Department's name for payment. Brown will give updates. Lee reported he has been in discussion with people for the repair of Fire Department grates to be repaired. Three bids need to be submitted for repair. Mercury light at the back door needs repaired. Terrill requested the Village rent a lift for the volunteers to paint the building.
Buildings and Grounds: Repair on the furnace at the Fire Department has been completed. Bovee reported that Hartley has the Village on their schedule for the eavestrough repair. Estimate was sent from Braxton Southwell to repair the side of the building where the screws are coming out for $395.00. Jacobs motioned for Braxton Southwell to repair building at submitted bid cost of $395.00. Lee 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
Parks and Recreation had nothing to report.
Lagoon Committee update: Lee reported that Mark Jeffrey has not received information that was requested. They should be receiving information needed soon. No meetings scheduled.
Old Business: P. Jeffrey brought back recommendations from attorney that that an agenda should be created and posted the Friday before the monthly meetings. Johnston asked if it was required. Jeffrey will bring back information on whether it's required and samples of agenda ideas to be presented at May meeting.
New Business: Resident of 11128 reported that a new building and zoning permit was submitted to Bob Hackett for inspection. Bob Hackett will connect with Clerk Mullane for all expected mailings and all completed paperwork and billing.
Motion made by Jacobs to adjourn meeting. Jeffrey 2nd . All were in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45p.m
Village Clerk Wendy Mullane
image1.jpg




